Net Zero Task Force

A committee for exploring and achieving cost-effective solutions for reduced energy use and sustainable energy development in Derry

Thursday July 21, 2022

6:00 Room 207 Municipal Center

Board Members

Andrew DaPrato Josh Bourdon
John O'Connor Jess Ring
Jeff Moulton Mike Fowler
Craig Lazinsky Tom Cardon
Mike Fodiman

Alternates

Bob Mackey John Eckerson Chris Cox

Vacancies

Conservation Committee Vacant Derry Business Rep Alt. Vacant EDAC Vacant

Draft Minutes

Meeting called to order at 6:04

Members Present: Craig Lazinsky, Jeff Moulton, Tom Cardon, Josh Bourdon, Mike Fodiman, John O'Connor, Chris Cox.

Consent Agenda:

Motion to approve minutes made by Craig and seconded by Josh. Motion passed 6-0-1 with John abstaining.

New Business:

John gave the legislative update. He discussed electricity costs, net metering and renewable energy bills. The new Rockingham County complex will have solar power that will take care of all the electricity needs for the complex.

Jeff gave the update on EV Planning. He presented the police use case model showing an analysis of Hybrid, EV and Gas engines over a three-year period. There was a discussion on police EV use and charging system locations.

Jeff gave an update on the Eversource proposal for residential and commercial EV charging stations. He discussed the agreement with the PUC for vehicle charging rates. Vendors have been chosen along with locations for L3 charging stations along all main roads. VW money will be paying for the infrastructure.

Craig gave an update on Community power. CP will be publishing its regulatory rules shortly and presently has 19 members. Craig and Mike had a PR display at last week's Farmers Market.

The Conservation Commission has agreed to share a table with Net Zero at Derryfest.

On September 28th NH Save Coalition will be doing a webinar through the Derry Library.

Other Business:

Motion to adjourn was made by Josh at 7:40 and seconded by Chris. Motion passed 6-0-1. John was not present for the vote.

Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary